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 The Senate Budget and Appropriations Committee reports 

favorably Senate Bill No. 2080. 

 This bill retroactively repeals the $100,000 cap on the sales tax 

exemption for retail sales of materials, supplies, and services for the 

exclusive use of erecting structures or buildings on, or improving, 

altering or repairing the real property of a qualified business, or a 

contractor hired by the qualified business to make such improvements, 

alterations, or repairs.  This sales tax exemption is currently available 

to qualified businesses participating in the State Urban Enterprise 

Zone program. 

 The sales tax exemption was enacted in August of 2021 with a cap 

of $100,000, and applies to sales and uses on or after January 1, 2022.  

This bill keeps the exemption in place but eliminates the cap 

retroactively to January 1, 2022.   

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

 Fiscal information for this bill is currently unavailable. 


